
 

Kilduff-Wirtanen  
American Legion Post 74  

• 38 Main Street •  
PO Box 761 Brookline, NH 03033-0761 

September 2023 Newsletter 
Kilduff-Wirtanen American Legion Post 74, Brookline, NH meets the 4th Thursday of the month* at 38 Main Street Brookline. 

Meetings begin at 1900 hours (7PM). *Nov and Dec meeting held 3rd Thursday. 

You can attend via Zoom: https://us05web.zoom.us/j/6205759325?pwd=a1g1aVdna0djMjRFYThIQUlVb1grdz09 

Meeting ID = 6205759325; Passcode: ht3w6Z    or, 

One tap mobile = (646) 558-8656; Meeting ID = 6205759325# 
If you wish to join or have questions about the American Legion, please call one of the Post Officers. 
Click here to visit our Facebook Page at: Kilduff-Wirtanen American Legion Post #74 Brookline, NH 

    

Next Meeting: 

28 September at 7:00 PM 
August Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Post 2nd 
Vice Commander Pat Moquin. 10 members 
present. 

Colors advanced, prayers offered, POW/MIA 
empty chair recognized, and Preamble recited. 

Minutes: A motion was made by Bruce Moran 
to dispense with the verbal reading of the 
Minutes since they were published in the 
newsletter and sent to all the members; 
seconded by Arlene d’Arbonne and 
unanimously approved. 

Treasurers Report: The Treasurer’s Report 
was not presented as Bob Glover was having 
issues with the Zoom connection. 

Sick Call and Employment:  
• John Weidman stated his wife has returned 

Andy Seremeth reported that one of his 
daughters has been diagnosed with stage 4 
uterus cancer. He asks that we keep her and 
the family in your prayers. 

• Greg d’Arbonne stated his father will be 
moving to a New York State Veterans Home 

near their house, and his dementia is getting 
worse. 

Membership: Nothing to report. 

Correspondence: Nothing to report. 

Old Business: 
• Monument: 
o John Weidman showed the members 

what the inscriptions on the Monument 
will look like. All said it was very good. 
Greg d’Arbonne made a motion that the 
verbiage and font to be used be accepted 
and approved; seconded by Bruce Moran 
and unanimously approved. 

o The foundation has been delayed due to 
the constant wet weather. 

o Bricks for the pathway: Greg d’Arbonne 
showed the members a sample of what 
the bricks would look like. He will submit 
the list to the company that will engrave 
the bricks and ask if we can get a smaller 
font or something so more letters can fit 
on a line as there are several bricks that 
are over the 14-character limit the 
company asked for. Greg asked if Bob 
Glover found a company that would sell 
the un-engraved bricks for less. 

• Greg d’Arbonne will send to John Weidman 
the information needed for adding Wiliam 
Quigley’s name to the Korea/Vietnam 
Monument. 

https://www.facebook.com/Kilduff-Wirtanen-American-Legion-Post-74-Brookline-NH-336439226843954/?__tn__=kC-R&eid=ARArGGgh2Mb68a6tgf63Fht9HX_jvFI7lk06-5tl3i83qqiTUxBO11poID-19jb6yHSG5VUjlNzrzkME&hc_ref=ARTaGGXgXUihbaOX499UQ6RnduWRuwgQ2Kd3YPnAMDBi7hgaJaVsgFCfk3rw6VjPcbo&__xts__%5b0%5d=68.ARCATa8HDcPmEWDpBHG5VAHei6M7BsjsmuCIbcPNqI2xoRWYftiOGbiI7YkCmTN7zimZX-DiAGFF8Cd9G1c5IcS6qr5RIaWvrm4IDanL95hQNNedAD48w9RHPwEyF_RE_clygH5pG2MeZ4X2Et0bWWw81eK6S0qiCWLYXhYpNnsKzf8vZ8_CRvkWGTmFGKt86IudrBYPizgxW3WTgs4beNvmdpLCOPSHQCCeL1egjjM9lNG503hCRnKmu5aztgCnXdFeIT6miOVTuMy4wKNWFBaArp9oxiMdOGd-0mlN0_aS76PoJvdXIjn4giRjQ0gO0j8


• Greg d’Arbonne will contact Robinson Tree 
Service to take down the two trees out front 
and to remove the stumps. 

New Business:  
• Bob Glover will install the mailbox to the right 

of the front steps. 
• Veterans Day Activities: 
• The Middle School and High School will have 

ceremonies on the morning of 9 November. 
• With Veterans Day on Saturday, 11 

November, distribution of Poppies will be the 
Saturday prior. 

• Greg d’Arbonne pressed the Boy Scout 
Troop for the Post’s portion of the Spaghetti 
Dinner proceeds. 

• Jim Pope stated John Weidman has a 
sculpture representing the plight of the POW 

and wondered if the Post would want to 
display this outside the Post building. All 
agreed it is best to decide after they see the 
finished sculpture. John Weidman stated the 
model can be seen at his studio if anyone is 
interested. 

For the Good of The Post: 
• John Weidman stated he has published a 

book called “A Familiar Place” that is 
available for sale. If anyone is interested, 
they can reach out to John.. John also stated 
he is one of three artists that has an art 
exhibition in Jaffery that runs until 23 
September at the Jaffrey Civic Center. 

There being no further business, the meeting 
was adjourned at 7:44 PM. The next meeting is 
28 September 2023. 

News For & From Members
John Weidman Among Those Honored with Governor’s Arts Award  

As mentioned in the Minutes, Post member John Weidman will have some of his art creations at 
an exhibition in Jaffery. Below is part of an article by the Monadnock Ledger-Transcript about the 
exhibition. 

The Jaffrey Civic Center’s next art exhibition will be “Pam, John & Andy: Three NH Master Artists.” 

The exhibit, which features the works of painter Pam Tarbell, sculptor Andy Moerlein and sculptor 
John Weidman, will take place from Aug. 18 to Sept. 23. There will be a reception on Aug. 17th 
from 5 to 7 p.m. This collaborative exhibit, organized by Tarbell, is the first time the three have 
been shown together. 

The public is invited and welcome to view this exhibition during the center’s open hours of 
Wednesday through Friday noon to 5 p.m. and Saturday 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Calendar of Events 
Added/Changed events are highlighted in yellow. 

September 

• 8 - 9 September: Hollis Old Home Days 

• 11 September: Constitution Week Proclamation from the Hollis Board of Selectmen 

• 17 September: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 28 September: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

October 

• 15 October: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 
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• 26 October: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

November 

• 9 November: Veteran Day Assemblies at the schools. More details next month. 

• 11 November: Hollis VFW Veterans Day Ceremony, 11 AM, Hollis Community Church. 

• 16 November: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

• 19 November: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

Please Make Sure You Renew ASAP 
If you pay annually for your membership, please renew ASAP so we can meet our numbers for 
the year now and not have to rush at the end of the year (which is June). You can renew at a 
meeting or renew online at https://mylegion.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Membership/Renew. Thanks! 
 

 

https://mylegion.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Membership/Renew
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News of Interest to Veterans 
Help Build the Veteran Database at the NH Veterans Heritage Learning Center 

At the NH State Veterans Cemetery is the "Veterans Heritage Learning Center" to help people 
learn about NH's rich military history. One of the active displays is the Remembrance Station 
where veterans or family/friends can enter an entry of their military history and other information - 
as much or little as they want. Photos of people and items can also be added to the entry.  

Please take a few minutes to enter your name and military, etc. bio info (whatever you'd like to 
share). OR enter a family member who is/was a veteran or a friend. Here's the link to Veteran Bio 
Input Form: https://www.vhlc.org/stories-of-service-station/veteran-bio-form. 

Operation Care for Troops Update 

I am writing to you as Operation Care for Troops (OCT) is preparing for the August Care Package 
shipment to deployed troops. In August OCT expects to send care packages to 650 to 700 
deployed troops. Of those, 294 are deployed NHNG Troops in the middle east and 215 deployed 
elsewhere. In September OCT will support Harbor Cares “Veterans’ Stand Down” with requested 
items as well as 75 product bags geared to homeless & in-transition Veterans in NH. 

Further, OCT is responding to many special requests from units. Recently, a special request from 
the NH National Guard with care packages filled with Hydration Drink Mix, protein bars and protein 
snacks. 

For Operation Care for Troops to continue, we are in need of funds for shipping care packages 
($21.20 per box) and funds to purchase products. Donations can be mailed to: Operation Care for 
Troops, PO Box 1604, Nashua, NH 03061 

OCT accepts PayPal. Link is: 
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsi
eo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN 

Below is a recent thank you from NHNG from OCT’s April packing. More thank you’ s and packing 
events can be viewed on our FB page: https://www.facebook.com/OCTNH 

Please contact me with any questions. Thank you for your continued support of OCT and our 
troops, Deborah Luszey, Operation Care for Troops, 603-321-5541 

Thank you email from NH National Guard from OCT’s April packing. 

Good morning from Kuwait! We have all received your care packages! We all can't thank you 
enough for what your team has done. It is an exceptional feeling receiving mail when you're not 
expecting it!! On top of opening packages to see all the items and treats it was humbling to see the 
photos of those doing the labor-intensive work of packaging them all!!!! 

It was a massive morale boost and was nice to see the SMs go through the packages to see what 
was inside. 3-197th FAR truly appreciates the time you have given us! 

about:blank
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsieo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsieo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN
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Points To Ponder 
The views expressed in the following articles are deemed interesting enough by me to include in 
the newsletter. I take full responsibility and the content does not reflect the opinion of the members 
of the Post. Please contact me if these articles offend you. – Greg d’Arbonne 
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E-mail addresses are for the use of the members to pass information and not to be sold or freely passed to others without formal consent of 
the member. No funds solicitation is authorized via e-mail. 

 

 

Post Officers 
Commander: Will Collard - wdcollard@hotmail.com 

1st Vice Commander: Harold Ryder    2nd Vice Commander: Pat Moquin 

203-641-8301; hjral74@charter.net                     603-809-5467; moquininc@aol.com 

Treasurer: Robert Glover     Chaplain: Bruce Moran 

603-465-7705; sirclark80@gmail.com    H: 603-465-7611; C: 603-465-1040, bruce.moran@hotmail.com 

Sergeant at Arms: Jim Pope      Adjutant: Greg d’Arbonne 

603-673-1660; jimpope031@gmail.com    (603) 672-5830; C: 978-604-8835; gdarbo6844@aol.com 

mailto:bruce.moran@hotmail.com
mailto:gdarbo6844@aol.com
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